
Itõs hard to believe summer is over!  It has been a busy one at Aldersgate!   

We are excited to see the completion of the exterior renovations all around 
the church. The new windows and siding give the church an  
entirely new look.  The landscape along the walkway is fresh and  
inviting, and the inside of the church has been refreshed as well.  The 
floors were waxed last week, the classrooms and office have been painted, 
and various other jobs have been tackled to make our spaces ready for Fall 
and for the ministries that will fill our building again very shortly.  

I always look forward to Fall as a time of new beginnings, of new adven-
tures, and a return to a certain rhythm of life that I have come to count on.  
I look forward to the start -up of our many church activities and  
ministries.  (You will find a list of those dates on the following pages). 
Choir began on Tuesday, our various committees will also be meeting, and 
I am excited about all the things they are planning for the coming year!  
There will be lots of excitement in the weeks to come. 

We return to our Fall Schedule with two services this Sunday (Sept. 8) on 
òRally Day.ó  Our scripture that day invites us to take up our cross and 
follow Jesus (Luke 14:25-33).  We will be placing Bibles in the hands of our 
Kindergarteners and Third Graders as we begin a new year and a new 
chapter in their lives.  Between the two services at 9:30 a.m. church school 
classes will gather, and the Adult Ed committee will hold an òOpen 
Houseó in the Concord Room. After the second service we are  
invited to an all-church potluck  in the Fellowship Hall.  Burgers, hot dogs, 
and veggie burgers will be provided!  We invite you to bring a side -dish or 
dessert to share.  Outdoor games will also be held in the parking lot, 
thanks to Declan Hughes and Jack Dorsey who created a new ò9-Squareó 
game as their Confirmation project.  We hope you will join us for this  
fun -filled day!  

It is my hope and prayer that you, too, are ready for new adventures  
together, and that you might invite someone new to join us!  

See you in church! 

In faith,  

Pastor Lisa 
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AUMC News 

Building Project   
Thank you! 

Thank you to Don Goodick, 
Ken Bair, and Peter Smyton 
for all their work with the 
Capital Campaign projects! 

Thank you also to everyone 
who helped with our 
summer project list.  Those 
who helped tear out and  
re-landscape around the 
church, those who painted 
the office and Sunday 
School classrooms, those 
who cleaned the kitchen and 
the choir loft and the 
sanctuary pews. And to Don 
Goodick and Dave Jones for 
the waxing of the floors.  We 
appreciate all you have done 
to help us be ready for the 
Fall season! 

 

New Childcare Worker to 
Join this Fall! 

We are pleased to announce 

that Deana Peterson will join 

our childcare ministry, 

alternating Sundays with 

Sherri Panneton in the Crib 

Room downstairs.   

Deana watched her own 

children grow up at 

Aldersgate. She brings 

creativity and a love for 

children to her work. We are 

excited to have her as part of 

our staff.  Welcome Deana! 

New Directories  
Coming Soon! 

Due to a publishing issue 
with the vendor, delivery of 
the new church directories 
has been delayed.   

They should be available 
some time over the next two 
Sundays.  Please look for the 
table after each service to 
receive your copy! 

Church Office Hours  

Mon.-Thurs. 9 a.m. till 2 p.m. & Fri. 9 a.m. till noon 



 

Upcoming Events 

September  21st 

5:30-8 p.m.  

Justice for Our Neighbors Outreach Fundraiser  
Chili Cook-off  
Adults: $10.00 and Children Under 12: $7 

Location: In the Fellowship Hall 242 Boston Rd. Chelmsford 

 
Rally DayñSunday September 8th 

All are welcome to join us as we start our fall programs! 

 
8:30 & 10:45 a.m. ñ Worship Services 
9:30 a.m. ñ Church School 
9:30 a.m. ñ Adult Education Open House (Concord Rm) 
Noon ñ Potluck Luncheon for All  
 

Bring your favorite side dish or dessert, we will provide hot dogs, hamburgers, veggie burgers and beveragesé  
We will also have outdoor games ð thank you to Declan and Jack! 

September 25th   

6 p.m.  

Wonder Women  

Potluck Dinner &  

Fellowship 

 
Deanna Petersonõs  

 
 

RSVP: Elaine Brown  

 978-551-3289  

September 7th       
5:30 -7:00 p.m. 

Pasta Dinner & Sharing  

Thank you  

Our youth and chaperones would 
like to share their Youth 2019 
experiences with you on Saturday 
Sept. 7th from 5:30-7 p.m.  
 
We will prepare  a pasta dinner 
and share a special presentation 
with you. Come join us - all are 
welcome! 

September 28th   
5 p.m.  

Single Ladies Dining Out 

Princeton Station, N. Chelmsford 
 

RSVP: 
Ardie Deitz  
Betsy Campbell  

Deadline: Thursday the 26th (Please 
decide by then. This way we will re-
serve a table large enough.)  

October 18-19th  

Rummage Sale 

 

October 20th  

Ministry Faire 

 

November 2nd 

Work Day & Fall 
Cleanup 



Adult Study  

Sundays at 9:30 a.m.  

 

On Rally Day, September 8, there 
will be an Open House in the Con-
cord Room at 9:30 · 10:30 a.m. to 
view the books that we have used 
in the past as well as what we will 
be studying for the Fall.  

Please stop in.  

Class will begin on Sunday, Sept. 15th.  

The new 10-week study is Unshakeable Hope  
by Max Lucado. 

 

´We are surrounded by fear, despair and hope-
lessness. Many of us suffer from depression. 

Nothing lifts us out of fear and weari-
ness like hope.  

An anchor through life's storms, hope 
buoys our spirits and seeks to make a 
way when we face tough times.  

After 40 years of ministry and speaking 
to hurt hearts, Max Lucado has 
learned that the promises of God will 
give you the strength you need.  

Each chapter in Unshakable Hope explores one 
Biblical promise that will help equip you to face 
every day with courage.µ 

 

 

Sundays 9:30ñ10:30 am Concord Room. 
& Library   

Anyone is welcome to join the sessions.  
Weekly   topics listed above, join any time! 

Thursdays 10-11:30 am Concord Room Anyone is welcome to join the sessions! 

 

Adult Studies 

      
Early Bird Bible Study 

 

Early Bird meets Tuesday mornings 7-7:45  

In the Concord Room 

 

´Come join in and participate in  

the discussion. This, like all topics  

discussed, is one wherein all  

have experience.µ 

 

The Thursday 10 a.m. study will 
reconvene on Thursday, Sept. 19th and 
the group will also be reading 

Unshakeable Hope .  

 

The cost of the book is $15. 

Everyone is welcome! 



 

We are excited to begin another Season of  Music at Aldersgate!   

We will begin the season with a Potluck Dinner for all musicians starting at 6:45 PM on  
Tuesday, September 3rd.  That will be followed by a shorten Adult Choir rehearsal. 

If you have been thinking about joining one of our choirs or would like to offer your musical gifts to the glory 
of God and for the enrichment of our church family, we invite you to be a part of our wonderful music  
ministry. New members are always welcomed!   
 
This season we are particularly looking for a couple more ringers for our Bellissimos ringers. Previous musical 
experience is always helpful but not necessary. Weõll teach you to read music!  Please see the information below. 
Starting dates for all groups are as follows: 

Adult Choir 

Tuesday, September 3rd  

Sanctuary Choir Loft 

Starting time will be around 7:45 PM, immediately following the Potluck Dinner 

 

Bellissimos (Beginning Handbell Choir) 

Thursday, September 12th  

Fellowship Hall 

4:00 PM  

(This time will be during the month of September only. October rehearsals will begin at 6:00 PM) 

 

Shepherd Bells (Advanced Handbell Choir) 

Thursday, September 12th 

Fellowship Hall 

7:45 PM 

(This time will be during the month of September only. October rehearsals will begin at 7:30 PM) 

Celebration of  50 Years of  Ministry for Karen Leonard 

Karen Leonard has been the Director of Music at West Chelmsford UMC for 50 years!  They are planning a 

program to celebrate this milestone and want to extend an invitation to anyone from Aldersgate who wishes to 

attend.  (Karen knows the date, but the program for the celebration is a surprise!)   

Saturday, September 28 from 2:00 ð 5:00 pm at West Chelmsford UMC - 242 Main Street. 

 

Music Notes 



Book Club 

All are welcome! 

 

Date: Last Tuesdays of each month at 7 p.m. 

Located in the Concord Room 

Sept.: Beneath the Scarlett Sky by Mark Sullivan 
Oct.:  Before We Were Yours by Lisa Wingate 
Nov.:  The Only Woman in the Room  
 by Marie Benedict 

Womenõs Daytimers Breakfast Club 

 
We meet once a month,  

Friday mornings at 10 a.m.  

at a local restaurant  

for breakfast and socializing.  

 

Please contact Chantale Shepard at 978-250-9573 for 
more details or if you are interested in joining us.  

We welcome new members! 

Single Ladies Dining Out 

Single Ladies Dining Out is a  group for 
single ladies!  It began when two of us 
were out for lunch and we came to the 
conclusion that we would like to have a 
night out on a Saturday Night and  
wondered if others would too!   

We presented the idea and invited other ladies who are 
single to join us. We meet at local restaurants on one 
Saturday per month for an early dinner!  
We have  about 15 of us in the group and are open to 
any single lady!   

Call Ardie Dietz at 978-256-9173 or  

Betsy Campbell at 978-2561-1529. 

Wonder Women 
Wonder Women is a social group open to women of all 
ages.  

We typically meet the first Monday of each month for 
fellowship and a variety of interesting activities ranging 
from discussion, crafts or learning a new skill.   

Join us and get to know the Wonder-ful Women of Aldersgate! 

Knitting Group 
The Aldersgate Prayer Shawl Ministry meets on Mondays from 1 p.m.-2:30 p.m. in the Concord Room.  

In addition to prayer shawls we knit and crochet Baptismal shawls, blankets for foster kids, helmet liners for 
military and purple caps (Shaken Baby Awareness) for newborns at Lowell General Hospital.   

We also make many hand knit/crocheted and crafted items to be sold at the Christmas Faire!   We are open 
to all who would like to join us.  Lessons are provided to those who are interested in learning to knit/
crochet.   
Come relax and fellowship with us on Monday afternoons! 

Men's Breakfast  

Meets the first Saturday of each month at 8 a.m. 

They discuss various topics each month and all are 
welcome. For more information please contact: 

Peter Fipphen: peterfipphen@comcast.net 

 

Small Groups 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The vegetable garden is growing well, thanks to all our 
wonderful helpers this year! The first/second grade 
church school class planted lettuce in May. We harvested 
it for a lovely, huge salad at our St Paulõs dinner in June. 
Weõve also donated lettuce, squash, and cucumbers to 
Open Pantry so far this summer.     

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Feel free to take a stroll through the garden and see 
whatõs growing. Tomatoes are beginning to ripen now, 
and we hope to donate many of  them as well. We plant-
ed a few stalks of  corn this year, just for fun. It looks like 
weõll have about 10 ears! One of the last crops of the 
year is butternut squash. You can see them just starting 
to develop now. Itõs amazing to see how God provides 
for us with His blessings of  good soil, sun and rain.  

This week 
20 lb. tomatoes  
3/4 lb eggplant  
1 lb peppers  

 

Last week 
3/4 lb garlic  
5 lb cucumbers  
3 3/4 lb tomatoes  
1 1/2 lb kale 
1/4 lb zucchini  
 

A couple weeks ago, we 
donated: 
5/8 lb broccoli 
4 1/2 lb cucumbers  
4 lb summer squash  

And a few weeks ago, we 
sent cucumbers, 
tomatoes, broccoli, 
carrots, and green pepper 
to the St Paulõs dinner.  I 
didnõt get a picture or 
weight, but I did count 
30 cucumbers.   

Our Sunday morning 
harvests are making an 
impact, too.  Someone 
told me yesterday at 
church that she never 
really cared for tomatoes, 
but she does like the ones 
from our church 
garden.  Thatõs the 
difference between 
grocery-store tomatoes 
and locally-grown!  

We are trying to be ògreenó in our approach to gardening. We invite 
you to borrow a basket from the fellowship hall or bring your own bag 

to church on Sunday  if youõd like to take something from the 
garden home with you. 

 

Garden Update 

Donations to Open Pantry 

So glad we can provide tasty vegetables to 
members of our congregation and the community, 
to  encourage more nutritious, healthy eating! 



Junior Youth Group 

This Fellowship Group is for  
Youth in Grades 5thð8th 

 
Our mission is to provide your children with a safe, 
healthy and loving environment to help them grow and 
experience Christianity. Friends are always welcome! 

Senior Youth Group 

We are a fun group of spiritually focused youth who 
celebrate Christõs presence among us by engaging in 
community and group activities, church participation 
and mission projects.  
All youth in grades 9ð2 are welcome to join us at any 
time.  We ALWAYS welcome friends and remember 
you are an important part of this group!  

Junior Youth Pizza Party! 

Friday, September 27th from 6:30 ð 8:00 p.m. 
All youth in grade 6 - 8 are welcome to join us!  

We will eat pizza, play games and talk about the  
activities for the year ð friends are always welcome! 

Sunday, September 22nd noon-2 p.m. 
 
All youth in grades 9ñ12 are invited to join us as we 
begin a new year of youth group! We will eat pizza, 
put together hygiene kits and play 9 square! 

VBS Highlights 
 

What a great week we had at VBS!   
 

Over 65 children, youth helpers and adults discovered the wonders of 
Godõs universe and traveled through space, exploring where Godõs 
power can take us.   

We learned how God walks with heroes in the Bible and that God is 
always with us.  

Church School Begins ñ Sunday September 8th  ñ Registration and Church School begins at 9:30 a.m.  

All are welcome to join us as we start our fall programs! 

 

Church School News 



Update from Annual Conference 2019 

 
Aldersgate was represented at this yearõs Annual Conference (June 13-15) by Pastor Lisa, Maylis de la Fe, Cheryl 
Ortolf, and Bonnie Marden.  It was good to be together with other United Methodists from around New England 
as we gathered in Manchester, NH.  Here are some highlights from the Conference:   

¶ Mark Miller led us in worship that inspired and moved us to be people of love and vision. Bishop 

Devadharõs preaching challenged us to be people in action and Zeigler Preacher Jay Williams challenged 

us to have courage ð like Jesus. 

¶ Work to reduce the number of Districts from 9 to 7 will begin and come back for final conference 

action.  Church closures and new starts were honored and celebrated. 

¶ A task force to study the movements happening in the larger denomination following the adoption of 

the òTraditional Planó at this past special General Conference was authorized.   

¶ A proposal to boycott General Conference was ruled out of order.  A variety of other petitions to 

General Conference were affirmed for consideration by that body.  

¶ Delegates were elected to attend General Conference in May 2020 after about 15 ballots.  They include 

wonderful diversity of gender, sexual orientation and ethnicity. Bonnie is honored to be a racial 

minority in this delegation.  

¶ The Annual Conference budget passed, after much discussion including hopes for increasing youth and 

young adult ministries and hopes to reduce costs while increasing ministry. 

¶ We celebrated raising more than $36,000 for JFON and over $3,000 for UMEM, Maine. 

¶ Bishop Devadhar fixed the appointments for the coming year:  Pastor Lisa has been reappointed here 

for another year. 

More details and up-to-date information can be found on the Conference Website: www. NEUMC.org 

 

Conference News 

October 27th at 4 p.m. 
(Yes, that is a Sunday)  

Is the Central Massachusetts  
District Superintendent  

Installation Service  

November 9th  

Is the Bishopõs Day on the  
CMA District 

November 16th  

Will be a CMA District Day 

Please hold these dates in your calendar:  

The times and locations will be announced at a future date. 



St. Paulõs Updates 

We still have December open to fill for our 3rd 
Wednesday of the month feedings. 

Outreach will help any committees that can take these 
two dates on or a group that would like to try doing 
this.  It is certainly a much needed mission.  We are 
serving about 125 people, 5 nights a week.  Aldersgate 
is responsible for the 3rd Wednesday of the month each 
month.   

Change for Change 

We started this in September of 2009 and as of this 
last entry on May 26th, 2019 we have a grand total 
of $16,311.08 given away to   missions that have 
been chosen by Aldersgate.  Change for Change is 
still going to Camp Scholarships in memory of Doris 
Miller. 

Justice for Our Neighbors 

Chili Dinner: JFON Fundraiser, 

Saturday, September 21, 2019 

5:30 to 8:30pm.  

Tickets - Adults $10, Children under 12 - $7. Come 
help this new mission of Justice For Our 
Neighbors.  We will have a speaker to inform everyone 
on this new New England Methodist Mission. Chili, hot 
dogs, salad, dessert and beverages. 

Thanks to them for this rewarding work. 

Hygiene Kits Needed for United Methodist Committee on Relief 
 
Jenna Ward felt called to help people in need after  
attending Youth 2019.  We would like to support her 
cause by asking for donations  
towards hygiene kits.   
 
These kits provide necessities to 
people who have been forced to leave their homes be-
cause of human conflict or natural disaster.  The fol-
lowing items are needed ð you can place them in the 
box in the welcome area.   
 
We will collect items until Rally Day, September 8th.   
 

Hand towel - (15 x 25 ð17 x 27 inches) No kitchen, 

cleaning, or microfiber towels  

Washcloth - No kitchen, cleaning, or microfiber towels  

Comb - Must be sturdy and longer than 6 inches.  

No pocket combs or picks. Rattail combs and combs 

without handle are acceptable but must have at least 6 

inches of teeth  

Toenail or fingernail clipper - No emery boards or 

metal nail files  

Bath-size soap (3 oz. bar or larger) - No Ivory or 

Jergenõs soap. Do not remove from packaging  

Adult toothbrush - Do not remove from packaging. 

Personal advertising not acceptable  

10 adhesive bandages (¾ by 3 inches) - Common 

household bandages acceptable 

Rummage Sale!! 

Keep in mind that it is that time again!!!  

 

Set-up: from Sunday, October 13 through the week.  

Sale Hours: 

Friday, Oct. 18 from 4-8 p.m.  
Saturday, Oct. 19 from 9-noon  

Clean up to follow.  Sign up sheets will be in the 
front hall with sign-up opportunities.   

 

Outreach News 


